
Connecticut has faced challenges related to sustainable landscapes, food and 
agriculture, health, and the climate for generations. As problems are solved, new issues 
arise. UConn Extension educators work in all 169 cities and towns of Connecticut to help 
solve the problems that our residents, communities, and state face. Connecting people 
with agriculture, the natural environment, and healthy lifestyles are critical components 
to a sustainable future. Extension works collaboratively with our partners and 
stakeholders to fnd solutions that improve our communities for the next generation. 

UConn Extension serves thousands of people just like you every year. Your generous 
donations help support programming in our critical mission areas. Each number on our 
annual impact sheet represents a person, plant, animal, feld, or community aided by 
Extension programs and projects. Many are unaware of the impact UConn Extension 
has on their community and the state. Extension is found in the parent-led equity, 
diversity, and inclusion committees in the elementary school; the municipal stormwater 

plan in a city; the nutrition courses offered at a local nonproft; or the produce 
available at the local farm. Our work is in every town and city of the state  

and the broader impacts make Connecticut a better place to live for  
all of us. 

The human, environmental, and agricultural issues that we face 
change. The needs of our residents change. But our commitment 
to providing transformational learning experiences to our program 
participants will not change. We are here to serve you. We are  
UConn Extension. 

We have included examples from three of our programs 
that highlight the work of Extension and the impact 

it has on our community. The full articles and 
information on other programs we offer are 
available at bit.ly/ExtensionPrograms. 

Your support helped us meet new challenges  
we are all facing due to COVID-19. Visit  
bit.ly/ExtensionPrograms to make  
a donation and continue supporting  
our programs. 
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Committed to a Sustainable Future 
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Weathering the Storm 
Connecticut residents see more frequent and volatile storms each  
year, and the storm damage is increasing. UConn Extension programs,  
however, are adapting with the storms.  

Dr. Juliana Barrett, an Extension educator with the Connecticut Sea  
Grant (CTSG) says it all “comes back to listening, and not assuming as  
the scientists that we have all the answers.” The CTSG is learning from  
Connecticut residents and municipalities on how we can move forward  
to better protect our shoreline during detrimental storms, Barrett says.  

Barrett works with other scientists at CTSG to develop living  
shorelines, composed of natural materials such as coir logs, which are  
biodegradable and help reduce wave velocity and ultimately erosion  
of the shoreline. Storms are slower and last longer, and these natural  
buffers create resilient solutions to erosion and fooding, she says. A  
living sea wall develops when native coastal plants are grown behind  
the coir logs, with roots anchoring into the soil to increase aggregation  
and reduce runoff. Although Barrett says she has seen “increasing  
development along the coast, many people are becoming more aware  
of the hazards,” and these communities are looking for the educational  
opportunities that UConn Extension provides to keep them safe.  

Another storm-related problem in Connecticut is that the further inland  
you go, the denser the trees become, making them prone to knocking  
out power lines and crushing the roofs of homes. After frequent and  
devastating storm events in 2011, forestry Extension educator Tom  
Worthley was part of an advisory panel initiating research on tree  
biomechanics and addressing other roadside forest management issues.  

One of every nine residents in  
Connecticut struggled with food  
insecurity before COVID-19.   

For many individuals and families,  
challenges surrounding food insecurity  

increased when the pandemic arrived   
and continued throughout 2020. Our programs  
are addressing food insecurity and system-  
wide issues. 

UConn Extension provided the infrastructure,  
innovative ideas, and staff support to organize  
Operation Community Impact. Our 4-H and  

Expanded Food and Nutrition Education Program  
partnered with dairy processors to secure donations   

and mobilized our volunteers to distribute the donations to food  
pantries in 57 towns. The project has served over 10,000 individuals  
and families to date. Our volunteers moved the equivalent of 10 full-size  
elephants, or over 130,000 pounds, during the distribution process, and  
it is an ongoing initiative.  

Recipients of the dairy products have expressed their gratitude   
and shared how much the support means to them. One pantry stated,  

Responding to COVID and Food Insecurity 
“The families that our pantry serves are in signifcant crisis right   
now. They are relying on the food pantry for all of their food/meals.   
The donations make a real impact.”  

Vegetable gardening surged in popularity at the beginning of the  
pandemic. Extension educators collaborated to provide a website   
with resources for residents interested in growing their own   
vegetables. Citizens can also submit their questions through   
several communication channels and receive expert advice from   
our educators. 

“Along with the satisfaction of growing your own fruits and vegetables,  
gardening gets you outside, in the fresh air and sunshine. You just feel  
better all-around after working with plants,” said Sarah Bailey, state  
coordinator for the UConn Extension Master Gardener program.   
“Even if you just grow some herbs and fowers in containers, you get   
the benefts.” 

Food insecurity is a stressful and ongoing challenge for many  
Connecticut residents. The negative impacts coronavirus has on   
food insecurity among Connecticut residents will linger. However,  
Extension will continue innovating and creating systems to help  
residents address and overcome food insecurity.  —  Stacey Stearns 

Dr. Juliana Barrett 

The result was the creation of the Stormwise program, a collaborative  
effort between the College of Agriculture, Health, and Natural Resources  
and the School of Engineering. The project investigates the way trees  
move in the wind, the likelihood they could fail in some way, and what can  
be done to better manage our state’s roadside forests and woodlands.  

“The 100-foot strip of woods along the roadways haven’t seen much  
management attention,” Worthley says. Connecticut forests have  
developed around our power lines, and Worthley says the state needs  
better and more creative management.  

UConn Extension and the Department of Natural Resources and the  
Environment engages stakeholders as Stormwise moves ahead and  
helps groups make proper decisions for future management. 

Although we can never run from storms, the work UConn Extension does  
to mitigate storm damage will help Connecticut for decades to come.   
 —  Zachary J. Duda 



  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

  
 

 
  
 
  
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

 

 

Empowering Individuals 
and Communities 
We all face challenges. Situations outside of personal control intensify 
those challenges for some. Circumstances including where a person 
was born, their race, family structure, and socioeconomic status 
can elevate or hamper individual success. This has a ripple effect on 
communities and our state. 

Extension empowers individuals and communities. We provide diverse 
voices a platform and help change systems and communities. Our 
educators share resources from UConn and collaborate on solutions 
that improve health and economic outcomes for individuals. Classes 
and workshops offered by Extension teach new skills to participants 
to help them grow. Empowered individuals lead to empowered 
communities as they lead initiatives that create lasting change. 

Zoraida Velazquez, one of our Extension educators, is answering 
questions for Bridgeport and residents of surrounding communities 
each Friday morning on Radio Amor/Radio Love 690 AM. Her nutritional 
advice and guidance are helping the community improve their health 
and wellbeing. She is an educator in the Expanded Food and Nutrition 
Education Program (UConn EFNEP). EFNEP helps families learn about 
healthy eating, shopping on a budget, cooking, and physical activity. 
The EFNEP team has 11 members working in communities across 
Connecticut. EFNEP reaches individuals through strategic partnerships 
with nonproft organizations. 

Our People Empowering People (UConn PEP) program is also 
empowering individuals and communities to make positive changes. 
UConn PEP is an innovative personal and family development program 
with a strong community focus. It builds on the unique strengths and 
life experiences of the participants. The program emphasizes the 
connection between individuals and community action. 

“Connectivity is the one word I would use to describe UConn PEP,” 
Rich Mutts, a UConn PEP facilitator from Hamden, says. “The overall 
theme of the UConn PEP programming is taking people and letting 
them know they are already leaders. We are pulling a dormant fre 
and determination out of them. They often feel overlooked as just 
parents, but they are great leaders.” The community projects that 
the groups select prove what great leaders they are and empower 
the participants to continue making a difference in their communities 
after graduating from the UConn PEP program. 

Extension offered over 763 programs and events throughout 
Connecticut in 2019. UConn PEP and EFNEP are just two of many 
programs that are empowering individuals and communities. We are 
here to serve Connecticut and will continue collaborating with partner 
organizations to address challenges and make our state a better 
place to live. The future is brighter when all voices contribute to the 
solutions our communities need. — Stacey Stearns 

Above: Robin Drago-Provencher and Rich Mutts at a 2017 UConn PEP 
program. Below: Participants in a Meriden PEP program share their 
empowerment rocks. 
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2019 Extension Donor List 

Bronze ($99 and Under) 

Ms. Carol Z. Adams 

Ms. Nancy Adams 

Aetna Foundation Inc. 

Professor Emeritus William A. Aho 

Ms. Jacqueline Algon 

Ms. Jane Alpert 

Mrs. Mary P. Anderson and 
Mr. Peter C. Anderson 

Ms. Bea M. Andrews 

Ms. Virginia Apple 

Mr. Paul Armond 

Mrs. Denise E. S. Arturi and 
Mr. Peter A. Arturi II 

Ms. Elizabeth Badin 

Ms. Louise Bahner 

Ms. Stephanie Baharamian 

Ms. RoseMarie Bagioni and 
Mr. Thomas Brooks 

Ms. Sarah T. Bailey 

Mrs. Joan A. Baker 

Mr. Ronald Baker 

Ms. Helen Baldwin 

Ms. Ann Lauren Banda 

Ms. Marybeth B. Barosky 

Ms. Laura V. Barrera 

Ms. Attracta Barry 

Ms. Candace L. Bartholomew and 
Mr. Christopher D. Hill Stanton 

Mr. Robert S. Bartosiak 

Mrs. Elizabeth J. Bartron and 
Mr. William D. Bartron 

Mrs. Bernadette J. Basiel and 
Mr. Joseph D. Basiel 

Mr. Jeffrey Beaty 

Ms. Kathleen Beaty 

Mrs. Christina Beebe and 
Mr. Jonathan Beebe 

Mrs. Susan Bellefeur and 
Mr. Stephen Bellefeur 

Ms. Susan Bement 

Professor Robert Bendel and 
Ms. Marlyce Murphy 

Mr. Justin Berger 

Mrs. Karen Berger and 
the Honorable Marshall Berger 

Mrs. Harriet Bergman and 
Mr. Brian Bergman 

Mrs. Elizabeth N. Bilus and 
Mr. Benjamin S. Bilus 

Ms. Terry Bishchoff 

Mr. Dee Blanton 

Ms. Virginia Block 

Mr. Eugene Blomberg 

Mrs. Cynthia M. Bolduc 

Ms. Rose Bonanno 

Ms. Joyce Boncal 

Ms. Christine Bonner 

Ms. Karen Boshka 

Ms. Nancy R. Bowden 

Ms. Janice Boyle 

Mrs. Rosamond S. Brady and 
Mr. Robert K. Brady 

Ms. Frances Bright 

Mrs. Cynthia D. Brinkman 

Ms. Linda G. Brown 

Mrs. Gail Bruhn and 
Mr. Thomas Bruhn 

Mrs. Margaret S. Bruno and 
Mr. William Bruno 

Ms. Valarie Bryan 

Mr. Mike Bryggare 

Ms. Ginette Budd 

Mr. Morris L. Burr, Jr. 

Ms. Tracy L. Burrell 

Ms. Robin Cahill 

Ms. Janet Hoefer Calcinari 

Mrs. Regina T. Campfeld and 
Mr. Thomas M. Campfeld 

Ms. Cheryl B. Cappiali 

Mrs. Patricia Cardozo and 
Mr. A. J. Cardozo 

Mrs. Barabara K. Carlson and 
Mr. Stephen A. Carlson 

Ms. Tiffany L. Carr 

Ms. Patricia Carroll 

Ms. Cheryl Carter 

Ms. Valarie Casey 

Ms. Juliet S. Cassone 

Ms. Tanya Castiglione 

Mr. Robert T. Chalecki and 
Mrs. Sharon F. Chalecki 

Dean Indrajeet Chaubey 

Mrs. Amy A. Chesmer and 
Mr. Lincoln Chesmer 

Ms. Kiersten Chou 

Mr. Thomas Christopher 

Mrs. Pamela Chudzik and 
Mr. Robert E. Chudzik 

Ms. Adriana M. Cerrato and 
Mr. Ajit Gopalakrishnan 

Mrs. Kathye Cipes and 
Mr. Jonathan Cipes 

Mrs. Sue A. Clark and 
Mr. Wayne Clark 

Mr. Lanny P. Clouser 

Mr. Stephen Colgan and 
Mrs. Karen Colgan 

Ms Theresa Condict 

Ms. Margaret Condron 

Ms. Paula Conway 

Mr. Gary C. Copas and 
Catherine A. Copas 

Mrs. Madeline Coakley and 
Mr. Keith C. Coakley 

Ms. Pamela M. Cone 

Ms. Karen Cote 

Mr. Marc Cournoyer 

Ms. Sarah Courteau 

Ms. Kathleen Culhane 

Ms. Laura Cunningham 

Ms. Joanne Curtis 

Mrs. Lisa B. Cushman and 
Mr. William H. Cushman 

Mrs. Dorothy L. Dalton and 
Mr. Ray R. Dalton 

Mrs. Judith W. Davies and 
Thomas S. Davies PhD 

Mrs. Susan Dearborn 

Ms. Marcia DeBrock 

Ms. Christine DeCrescenzo 

Ms. Sarah Jane Delaney 

Mr. Warren DeLibro 

Ms. Sylvia Delson 

Mrs. Elida DeLuca and 
Mr. Frank DeLuca 

Mr. Louis Denaro 

Ms. Jeri A. DeSantis 

Ms. Ann L. Dessert 

Ms. JoAnn Devine 

Ms. Susan M. Devokaitis and 
Mr. Charles R. Weedon 

Ms. Debbie DiCicco 

Ms. Suzi Diehl 

Mrs. Denise A. Dinsmore and 
Mr. Stephen D. Dinsmore 

Mrs. Mary V. Dombrowski and 
Mr. Richard P. Dombrowski 

Ms. Maryellen A. Donnelly and 
Mr. James H. Krall 

Mrs. Marcia S. Doran and 
Mr. Brett J. Doran 

Ms. Martina Doshan 

Ms. Kim L. Doyle 

Ms. Judith Dreyer 

Ms. Mary Duford 

Ms. Teri Durette 

Ms. Diane Earl 

Ms. Ruth Eckhoff 

Ms. Amy Eisler 

Ms. Linda Elder 

Ms. Cherie Elliot 

Mr. James Ellsworth and 
Mrs. Patricia Ellsworth 

Mr. Lawrence H. Elman and 
Mrs. Deborah S. Elman 

Mr. Marshall W. Elman and 
Mrs. Jeanne H. Elman 

Ms. Alice Ely 

Ms. Linda Engel 

Mrs. Mary Etter and 
Mr. John Etter 

Mrs. Joan A. Ferrero and 
Mr. David D. Ferrero 

Ms. Arlene Field 

Mr. Stuart Fisher 

Ms. Dawn Fiss 

Mrs. Ruth M. Flahive and 
Mr. William Flahive 

Ms. Deborah Flower and 
Mr. George Russell 

Ms. Debbie Flynn 

Ms. Lindsay Fontana 

Mr. Gary Foote and 
Mrs. Catharine B. Foote 

Ms. Wendy Ford 

Mrs. Tina Forsberg and 
Mr. Richard C. Forsberg 

Ms. Sharon Foster-Chalecki 

Mr. William Fraize and 
Mrs. Ingrid Fraize 

Mr. Donald S. Francis 

Ms. Gail Friedman 



  
 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

  
 

  

  
 

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

  

  

  
 

  

  

  

  

 

  
 

  

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  
 

 

  

  

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  
 

Mr. Christopher Frombach 

Ms. Joanne Gabriel 

Mr. Daniel Gallagher 

Mrs. Laurie Gavel and 
Mr. Frank Gavel Jr. 

Ms. Nathalie Gavrilovic 

Dr. Jill Peters-Gee and 
Mr. Robert Bausmith 

Mrs. Norma Gentilcore and 
Mr. Gary C. Gentilcore 

Mrs. Colleen Giambo and 
Mr. Robert A. Giambo 

Ms. Nedra Gillette 

Ms. Patricia Glass 

Mr. Guy Gleysteen 

Mrs. Elizabeth A. Glynn 

Ms. Jean Golicz 

Mr. Stefan Golicz 

Ms. Susan Goodall 

Ms. Sandy Goralncik 

Ms. Marilyn S. Gould 

Mr. Vineet Govindan 

Ms. Lynn M. Grabowski 

Ms. Karen Gradischer 

Ms. Sharon S. Gray 

Mr. Paul Grenier 

Mrs. Margaret A. Grillo and 
Mr. James Grillo 

Ms. Corinne Griswold 

Mr. Marc Griswold 

Ms. Marie Gross 

Mrs. Shari Guarino and 
Mr. Valentino Guarino 

Ms. Mary Guilfoile 

Mr. Donald Gunther 

Mr. David Hahn 

Ms. Carol H. Hagen 

Mrs. Margaret Hall and 
Mr. Thomas Hall 

Ms. Carol Hamilton 

Mr. Lance Hansen 

Ms. Lisa Hardisty 

Ms. Liz Harris 

Ms. Elaine Harwood 

Ms. Mary Hawkins 

Ms. Susan Hawley 

Mr. Roger K. Hayes 

Ms. Rachel K. Herema 

Ms. Denise Heinrich 

Ms. Lindy Hennessy 

Ms. Cheryl Henri 

Mrs. Gail W. Herson and 
Mr. Victor Herson 

Ms. Heidi L. Herz 

Mrs. JoAnne C. Hickey and 
Mr. Herbert J. Hickey 

Mrs. Diane W. Hirsch and 
Mr. Jay M. Hirsch 

Mrs. Deanne A. Hobson 

Ms. Mary Hogue 

Mr. Daniel M. Holdridge 

Ms. Elaine Piraino-Holevoet and 
Mr. Donald Holevoet 

Ms. Marianne I. Horn and 
Mr. Jonathan Batterson 

Mrs. Debra B. Hultgren and 
Mr. Lon R. Hultgren 

Ms. Carol House 

Ms. Judith C. Hsiang 

Ms. Sarah Hsieh 

Ms. Diane P. Hughes 

Mrs. Linda D. Ingvertsen and 
Mr. Peter N. Ingvertsen 

Ms. Liz Isaacs 

Ms. Alice Jacobsen 

Ms. Janet D. Jarvis and 
Mr. Gerald D. Jarvis 

Ms. Jane Jawlik 

Ms. Carissa Johnson 

Ms. Sherry Johnson 

Mr. Ted Johnson and 
Ms. Mary Duggan 

Mr. Ralph M. Kadden and 
Mrs. Louise H. Kadden 

Ms. Katherine Kahle 

Mrs. Mildred K. Kalison 

Ms. Kerry Karlson 

Ms. Donna Katsuranis 

Ms. Susan Kelley 

Ms. Erin King 

Ms. Shannon Klenk 

Ms. Jane Nadel-Klein 

Ms. Brenda Kneeland 

Ms. Reini Knorr 

Ms. Susan Koris 

Mr. David A. Krampitz and 
Mrs. Susan E. Krampitz 

Robin Kriesberg 

Mrs. Marie A. Kuchy and 
Mr. Dennis M. Kuchy 

Mr. Anthony J. Larosa 

Ms. Erin Larson 

Ms. Anne Latham 

Mrs. Jean L. Laughman and 
Mr. Lanny M. Laughman 

Ms. Mary Lawrence 

Mr. John Leary 

Ms. Evelyn Lee 

Mrs. Paula K. Leibovitz and 
Mr. Peter A. Leibovitz 

Ms. Toni Leland 

Ms. Diane Lemelin 

Ms. Barbara Myers and 
Mr. John J. Letson 

Mr. David A. Lewis and 
Ms. Judith A. Hughes 

Ms. Jeanne Lewis 

Mrs. Karen D. Linder and 
Mr. David Linder 

Ms. Helen P. Loomis 

Dr. Rigoberto A. Lopez and 
Ms. Nesrin Rashad 

Mr. John C. Lorusso and 
Mrs. Gloria J. Lorusso 

Ms. Jennifer Ludlow 

Ms. Joanne Lukaszewicz 

Ms. Mary Amanda Lukingbeal 

Ms. Catherine Lynch 

Ms. Patricia A. Lyons 

Ms. Margaret Macdonough 

Dr. Thomas R. MacGregor and 
Mrs. Linda J. M. MacGregor 

Mrs. Kristin B. Magendantz and 
Mr. Christopher L. Magendantz 

Mrs. Patricia H. Maines and 
Mr. Allan R. Maines 

Mrs. Mary V. Malkus 

Ms. Louise Aucoin-Mansolf 

Mrs. Rachael L. Manzer and 
Mr. Kenneth F. Manzer 

Ms. Heidi March 

Ms. Cheryl Marino 

Ms. Gail E. Marken 

Mrs. Dana C. Marker and 
Mr. David F. Marker 

Ms. Diane Coburn Martin 

Ms. Jennifer L. Martin 

Mrs. Nora J. Mason and 
Mr. Michael B. Mason 

Mr. Edward H. Mayer and 
Mrs. Audrey C. Mayer 

Mr. Jeffrey E. Mayer 

Mrs. Marlene G. Mayes and 
Mr. Edward R. Mayes 

Ms. Evelyn A. McKay 

Ms. Joanne McMillan 

Ms. Mary Ellen McLean 

Ms. Kristin Meier 

Ms. Patricia Miele 

Mrs. Judith G. Melchreit and 
Mr. Charles F. Melchreit 

Ms. Leah Melius 

Mr. Matthew B. Melius 

Mrs. Robin Michalak and 
Mr. Ted Michalak 

Ms. Lea Anne Moran 

Mrs. Catherine S. Morgan and 
Harry E. Morgan M.D. 

Ms. Margaret Morrison 

Ms. Tracey Mozingo 

Mr. Terry L. Murphy and 
Ms. Annette M. LaMountain 

Dr. Jennifer A. Nadeau 

Ms. Cynthia Newby 

Ms. Delcy Newell 

Ms. Ashlyn E. OBoyle 

Mrs. Andrea T. O’Boyle and 
Mr. Donald R. O’Boyle 

Ms. Jane Ochman 

Mr. Frederick W. Odell and 
Mrs. Mary O. Odell 

Mr. Donald A. Offnger 

Ms. Lucille Oricchio 

Ms. Barbara O’Shea 

Ms. Phyllis Padro 

Ms. Martha C. Page and 
Mr. William Young 

Ms. Ellen A. Paine 

Mrs. Jacquelyn M. Parente and 
Mr. Robert F. Parente 

Ms. Chritobelle Payne 
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2019 Extension Donor List 

Mrs. Heather S. Pease and 
Mr. Edward C. Pease 

Mr. Edgar Pelati 

Ms. Nanci Pelati 

Mr. Wyatt Pelati 

Ms. Vicky Pelletier 

Dr. James Perlotto 

Mrs. Rebecca N. Person and 
Mr. Ross E. Person 

Ms. Katherine Peterson 

Ms. Becky Petro 

Ms. Dawn M. Pettinelli 

Mr. Bruce Petow 

Pfzer Foundation 

Ms. Deborah Pike 

Mrs. Dawn Pinkowish and 
Mr. Steve Pinkowish 

Mr. Matthew G. Pohl 

Mr. Brian Quagliaroli 

Ms. Kim E. Radda 

Mr. John R. Resino and 
Mrs. Barbara B. Resino 

Ms. Theresa Bearden-Rettger and 
Mr. Michael Rettger 

Mrs. Gail K. Reynolds and 
Mr. Dan F. Reynolds 

Ms. Veronica Richter 

Ms. Lois Ricker and 
Mr. James Ricker 

Ms. Annemarie Riemer 

Ms. Linda Rigono 

Ms. Elizabeth Rinaldi 

Ms. Jane Rinard 

Ms. Catherine Riordan 

Mrs. Susan Ristau and 
Mr. Stephen T. Ristau 

Ms. Laurie Rivera 

Mrs. Michele A. Robinson and 
Mr. Curtis J. Robinson 

Ms. Jean Rocheleau 

Ms. Deborah Rodriguez 

Mr. Andrew Roemer and 
Mrs. Ulla Britt B. B. Roemer 

Mrs. Margit M. Rosenberger and 
Mr. Stephen H. Rosenberger 

Mrs. Deborah Rota and 
Mr. John Rota Jr. 

Mrs. Pamela M. Rottier and 
Mr. Stephen R. Rottier 

Ms. Anne Rowlands 

Mrs. Marian L. Rowles and 
Mr. Duncan M. Rowles Jr. 

Ms. Sue Rubin 

Ms. Janet Spaulding-Ruddell 

Mr. Peter Russell and 
Mrs. Dolores W. Russell 

Mr. Paul W. Russo Jr. and 
Mrs. Helen M. Russo 

Mrs. Becky B. Salustri and 
Dr. Alex J. Salustri Jr. 

Ms. Ashley H. Sandy 

Ms. Andrea M. Sarnik 

Dr. Edward S. Sawicki and 
Mrs. Jean A. Sawicki 

Ms. Bonnie K. Scanlan 

Mr. Gerald R. Schofeld 

Ms. Barbara H. Schreier 

Ms. Tanya Schultz 

Ms. Kathy Scott 

Mr. James R. Scott and 
Mrs. Kathryn F. Scott 

Ms. Carolynn Sears 

Ms. Cathay Setterlin 

Mr. Jason M. Sheldon 

Mr. Dennis W. Sheridan and 
Mrs. Deborah Sheridan 

Ms. Jennifer Sherman 

Mr. Kenneth E. Sherrick 

Ms. Leslie L. Shields 

Mrs. Marilyn B. Shirley and 
Mr. John A. Shirley 

Mr. Ian Shusdock 

Mr. Jim J. Sicilia Jr. 

Ms. Deborah A. Simon 

Mr. Jim Sirch 

Ms. Margaret Sise 

Mrs. Anita H. Smiley 

Mrs. Christine Smith and 
Mr. David Smith 

Mrs. Diane F. Smith and 
Mr. Mark E. Smith 

Mrs. Sherry G. Smith and 
Mr. David Smith 

Ms. Christine J. Smulski 

Ms. Kitsey Snow and 
Mr. Timothy F. Nuland 

Ms. Michele Sorensen 

Mr. Harvey Spector 

Ms. Stephanie Spinner 

Mrs. Sandra W. Staebner 

Ms. Stacey F. Stearns 

Ms. Kimberly Stevens 

Ms. Martha E. Steenburgh and 
Mr. Jay A. Bailey 

Ms. Lissa Stone 

Mr. Richard Straub 

Ms. Karlyn A. Sturmer and 
Ms. Nanette E. Coco 

Ms. Celeste Suggs 

Mrs. Cynthia D. Sullivan and 
Mr. David Sullivan 

Ms. Mary E. Sullivan 

Ms. Amanda Sutton 

Mr. Ronald J. Switzer 

Dr. Justine T. Szkudlarek and 
Dr. Lech Szkudlarek 

Ms. Lauren Taylor 

Mrs. Umekia R. Taylor and 
Mr. Paul B. Taylor III 

Mr. Roger D. Tellefsen 

Mr. Kevin M. Tepas and 
Mrs. Sally Tepas 

Mr. Adam Thatcher 

Ms. Glenda Thomas 

Ms. Barbara Thomas 

Mr. Thomas Tozzo 

Bendel Living Trust 

Ms. Janis E. Underwood 

Ms. Edith L. Valiquette 

Ms. Cheryl Vanis 

Mr. Brian Vannoni 

Ms. Linda Vannoni 

Ms. Mary Veillette 

Ms. Rosemary Volpe 

Ms. Alison Wachstein 

Ms. Deborah Wade 

Mrs. Cheryl R. Wadsworth and 
Mr. John R. Wadsworth 

Ms. Sherri Walls 

Mr. Christopher A. Warren 

Ms. Dorthea Wehmann 

Ms. Jennifer Weibel 

Mr. Carl Weinberg 

Ms. Dana Weinberg 

The Ellen K Weingold 
Revocable Trust 

Ms. Gisella Weissbach-Licht 

Ms. Mary Ellen Welch and 
Mr. Terrence M. Towers Sr. 

Ms. Carleen G. Wells 

Mr. Scott P. Wetherell and 
Mrs. Ellen Wetherell 

Ms. Mackenzie E. White 

Ms. Virginia W. White 

Mr. Edwin C. Whitehead and 
Mrs. Marjorie P. Whitehead 

Mrs. Frances C. Whitehead 

Mr. Adam L. Wilbur and 
Mrs. Suzanne P. Wilbur 

Ms. Carolyn Wilcox 

Ms. Nancy L. Wilhelm 

Ms. Sue Williams 

Mrs. Martha H. Wilkie and 
Mr. Robert S. Wilkie 

Winchester Grange #74 

Ms. Helena Winkler 

Mrs. Majorie T Winokur 

Mrs. MaryAnn G. Winnick and 
Mr. Lawrence Winnick 

Ms. Pam Woods 

Ms. Jennifer Woodward 

Mr. James Woodworth 

Mrs. Frances T. Woody 

Mrs. Elsie P. Woolam 

Ms. Joy Wrona 

Ms. Melanie Wyler 

Ms. Jennifer Yanko 

Mr. Roger P. Young and 
Mrs. Shirley S. Young 

Mr. Ken Zacharias 

Mrs. Aimee C. Zagaja and 
Mr. David L. Zagaja 

Mr. Larry Zarbo 

Ms. Suzanne Zitser 

Mr. Doreen Fundiller-Zweig and 
Dr. Elliot Zweig 

Ms. Nancy Zycheck 

	Silver ($100 - $499) 

The 1772 Foundation 

Ms. Jane Allen 

Janet S. Aronson Trust 

Mrs. Janet G. Atkins and 
Mr. Adrian D. Atkins 

Ms. Victoria Bailey 
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Mrs. Holly Baldyga and 
Mr. Bruce Baldyga 

Mr. John Barry 

Ms. Lucille A. Baver 

Dr. Barabar Beaudin and 
Mr. Brian Beaudin 

Mrs. Sally Bender and 
Mr. Norman Bender 

Bridgewood Fieldwater Foundation 

Dr. Kim McClure Brinton 

Ms. Bonnie E. Burr 

Ms. Catherine F. Lyons and 
Mr. Chip Caton 

Ms. Jane Comerford and 
Dr. Jonathan Sporn 

Ms. Mary Margaret Cole 

Dr. Merrilyn N. Cummings 

Mrs. Jennifer Cushman and 
Mr. Wesley Cushman 

Ms. Deborah Dodds 

Mrs. Mary V. Dombrowski and 
Mr. Richard P. Dombrowski 

Mrs. Gail R. Domin and 
Mr. Steven R. Domin 

Mrs. Andrea S. Donald and 
Mr. Robert W. Donald 

Ms. Virginia Donovan 

Ms. Mary Ann Dunnell 

Dr. Geofferey Emerick and 
Dr. Karen Emerick 

Dr. Cameron Faustman and 
Mrs. Carol A. Faustman 

Mr. Rudy J. Favretti and 
Mrs. Joy P. Favretti 

Ms. Sarah B. Foster and 
Mr. David Z. Reynolds 

Mr. Jay G. Fromer and 
Mrs. Carole S. Fromer 

Mr. Robert W. Fusick and 
Mrs. Elizabeth L. Fusick 

Mrs. Faith Geist and 
Mr. William Geist 

Mr. Gordon F. Gibson 

Mr. A. J. Guttay 

Mr. Peter J. Halvordson and 
Mrs. Patricia A. Halvordson 

Mrs. Kathryn B. Hanlon 

Ms. Wini Hanson 

Ms. Dawn Harrison 

Hemlock Hill Farms 

Dr. Theresa Hennessey and 
Mr. Kevin Hennessey 

Mr. John E. Hibbard 

Dr. Prudence B. Holton and 
Mr. Kenneth Holton 

Mr. Brett Isaacson 

Dr. Patricia J. Jepson 

Ms. Cheryl Johnson 

Ms. Natalie B. Jurkovics 

Ms. Lauragene Lyons-Katz and 
Dr. Lee D. Katz 

Ms. Mary P. Kegler 

Dr. Kirkland M. Kerr 

Mrs. Barabara King and 
Mr. Al King 

Ms. Lillian M. King 

Ms. Jennifer Klinger 

Jean D. Kreizinger 

Ms. Janet M. Kruse 

Ms. Barabra A. Ladabouche 

Ms. Patricia R. LeShane and 
Mr. Patrick J. Sullivan 

Mrs. Diane C. Lis 

Mr. William A. Lincoln and 
Mrs. Patricia S. Lincoln 

Ms. Janet Loynes 

Mr. Robert V. Lyle and 
Mrs. Lois F. Lyle 

Mrs. Marilyn K. Lynch and 
Mr. Richard W. Lynch 

Ms. Diane Mack 

Dr. M. Elizabeth Mahan 

Mrs. Kathleen T. Mag and 
Mr. Eliot N. Mag 

Mrs. Loretta M. Mason 

Ms. Christine Masztal 

Mrs. Jennifer Grey McCarty and 
Mr. Chris J. McCarty 

Mr. Edward H. Merritt 

Mrs. Carol S. Nelson 

Mrs. Muriel K. Nelson and 
Mr. Frederick H. Nelson 

Northwest Corner Veterinary 
Hospital LLC 

Ms. Debrah Pollutro 

Ms. Deborah Prior 

Redding Garden Club 

Ms. Patricia Sabosik 

Mr. Daniel Schiefferle 

Schiffman-Saunders Fund 
at Fidelity 

Mrs. Judith L. Schweitzer and 
Mr. Jeffrey S. Schweitzer 

Mrs. Beth Ann Loveland Sennett and 
Mr. Thomas S. Sennett 

Mrs. Carolyn M. Sepe and 
Mr. Peter A. Sepe 

Ms. Gene Smith 

Mrs. Nancy P. Smith 

Ms. Mary E. Solera 

Ms. Barbara Stauder 

Mr. William E. Syme and 
Mrs. Jennifer F. Syme 

Mrs. Carol B. Tuller and 
Mr. Donald W. Tuller 

Ms. Florence Vannoni 

Ms. Beverly Waczek 

Mrs. Theresa M. Waltz 

Mrs. Nancy P. Weiss and 
Mr. James A. Weiss 

Mr. Robert C. Wilson and 
Mrs. Anita C. Wilson 

Mr. Christian F. Winkler and 
Mrs. Michelle Winkler 

Ms. Donna Wix 

Mrs. Deborah M. Wright and 

Mr. Taylor Wright 

Ms. Jane Yankocy 

Mr. W. B. Young Jr. and 
Mrs. Terrie L. Young 

Mrs. June Zoppa and 
Mr. Michael R. Zoppa 

	Gold ($500 - $999) 

Ms. Linda Albanese 

Mrs. Shirley R. McFadden and 
Dr. Peter W. McFadden 

Mr. Daniel Payne 

Mrs. Karen Pierson and 
Mr. Anthony J. Pierson 

	Platinum ($1,000 and above) 

Dr. Michael A. Barnes and 
Dr. Katharine F. Knowlton 

Dr. Lynn R. Brown and 
Mrs. Marjorie S. Brown 

Ms. Linda Brughelli 

Colonel David E. Bull and 
Dr. Nancy H. Bull 

Ceres Foundation Inc. 

Ms. Cheryl E. Czuba 

Mr. Dudley G. Diebold and 
Mrs. Honoria H. Diebold 

Eastern Connecticut Draft 
Horse Association 

Mrs. Carole L. Eller 

Henry P. Kendall Foundation 

Ms. Susan Saint James and 
Mr. Dick Ebersol 

Kenneth V. Rideout Revocable Trust 

Long Island Community Foundation 

National 4-H Council 

Dr. Michael P. O’Neill and 
Dr. Deborah Sheely 

Mr. Scott W. Sutcliffe and 
Mrs. Pamela Sutcliffe 

Tractor Supply Co. 

Thank you. Your generous donations help support 
programming in our critical mission areas for another year. 



  

  

 

0 In Our Communities 
Active Extension Programs in Connecticut 
There were a total of 2,849 programs provided in Connecticut towns and cities 
in 2019. That’s no fewer than 7 programs in each of the 169 municipalities; 
some had 31. 

7-11 
12 -15 
16 - 20 
21 - 24 
25 - 31 

Statewide Offces 

Number of Programs 

Extension, with its headquarters on the Storrs campus, has 
offces throughout the state to better serve our communities. 

UConn Storrs Campus 
extension@uconn.edu 
extension.uconn.edu 
860-486-3581 

Soil Nutrient Analysis Lab 
soiltest@uconn.edu 
soiltest.uconn.edu 
860-486-4274 

Home & Garden 
Education Center 
ladybug@uconn.edu 
ladybug.uconn.edu 
1-877-486-6271 

Plant Diagnostic Lab 
plant.lab.uconn.edu 
860-486-6271 

UConn State 4-H Offce 
4-H.uconn.edu 
1-888-FOURHCT 

4-H Education Center 
at Auerfarm 
auerfarm.org 
860-242-7144 

Connecticut Sea Grant 
seagrant.uconn.edu 
860-405-9127 

Fairfeld County 
fairfeld@uconn.edu 
203-207-8440 

Hartford County 
hartford@uconn.edu 
860-409-9050 

Litchfeld County 
litchfeld@uconn.edu 
860-626-6240 

Middlesex County 
middlesex@uconn.edu 
860-345-4511 

New Haven County 
newhaven@uconn.edu 
203-407-3161 

New London County 
newlondon@uconn.edu 
860-887-1608 

Tolland County 
tolland@uconn.edu 
860-875-3331 

Windham County 
windham@uconn.edu 
860-774-9600 

UConn Extension - 1376 Storrs Road, Storrs, CT 06269-4134 
Website: cahnr.uconn.edu/extension  • Email: extension@uconn.edu 
Extension is a part of the UConn College of Agriculture, Health, and Natural Resources. 
© 2020 University of Connecticut. An equal opportunity employer and program provider. 
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